
HILLER HIGHLIGHTS
THE OFF IC IAL  NEWSLETTER OF  TR INITY  AREA  SCHOOL DISTR ICT

HOME OF  THE  HILLERS !

FEBRUARY 2024-2025

PJAS - Trinity’s Winning Tradition
The Pennsylvania Junior Academy of Science (PJAS) is a science fair designed to promote
greater participation in science, technology, engineering, and mathematics among the
youth of Pennsylvania. Trinity was proud to have 74 students participate under the
guidance of Mr. Joe Smith, Mrs. Amanda Walk, and Mrs. Nicole Welsh.

The event was a tremendous success for Trinity students who earned 63 first-place
awards, 9 of which were perfect scores, 12 second-place awards and 1 third-place award.
The perfect score achievers were: Jovan Weichel, Isaac Ikach, Cicely Sunseri, Morgan
Layhue, Abigail Bodart, Matthew Berton, Jonah Bieranoski, Aaron Hunsberger, and
Ryder Nguyen.  Additionally, Ava Richter received the Exemplary Award in Behavior
Science.

Allison Ewbank and Connor Bradley were awarded the PJAS Leadership Scholoarship,
each worth $500.

These students are headed to the state competition at Penn State University in May!



                                        
                                                      

              MIDDLE  SCHOOL                

Melina Vitale 
HIGH SCHOOL

Congratulations!  
February

Students of the Month

Seth Moore & Adelyn
Wolf

Emily Leslie & Max 
Phillips

                                        
               

              INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL



National School Counselor's Week

As we observe National School Counseling Week from February 3rd to
7th, 2025, we extend our heartfelt appreciation to the dedicated
school counselors of the Trinity Area School District. Their unwavering
commitment to fostering student success is evident through their
comprehensive support in academic, career, and personal
development. By collaborating with educators, parents, and
community members, these professional, certified counselors create a
nurturing environment that empowers every student to thrive. Their
passion for helping and supporting families is an integral part of the
total educational experience, ensuring that each student receives the
guidance necessary to navigate their educational journey and beyond.

11 Years and Counting for the LSA Grant!
Thanks to the generosity of local leaders in government, business,
and industry, who understand the importance of growing a
competent workforce in the region, the Trinity Area School District
was once again awarded the LSA Grant, worth $26,170.00.
Specifically, the money will be used to purchase resources and
equipment to enhance the vocational career opportunities afforded
to students at Trinity High School. Through such advancements, our
school and surrounding community can continue to innovate and
ensure that our graduates are well-equipped to become productive
members of an ever-changing, global society. Trinity would like to
extend a special thank you to Senator Bartolotta and Representative
O’Neal for their continued support!



Locker Room Leadership is a five-week program with weekly videos and assignments for students
to follow along. Videos contained insight into different aspects of leadership, as well as first-hand
stories and advice from local business leaders such as Amy Smiley from 84 Lumber, Ellen Rossi
from the EQT Foundation, and Chris McComish from S&T Bank.

Weekly assignments will be submitted online and the top-ranking assignments each week earn
students tickets, autographed merchandise, Locker Room Leadership merch, and more! The top-
performing student each week will receive a custom jersey!

The top 25 students at the end of the program will be invited to a pre-game reception to network
and hear from local leaders, as well as watch the Penguins take on the St. Louis Blues on March
13, 2025. The top student will be announced at this reception and receive a custom prize,
including a VIP Penguins experience!

The schedule of subject matter will be the below:
January 27: First Period: Problem Solving
February 3: Intermission: Ownership
February 10: Second period: Emotional Resilience
February 17: Intermission: Leading by Example
February 24: Third Period: Personal Development

Accounting III, IV, and Foundation of Management
Enroll in the Penguins’ Leadership Locker Room Program!

Trinity Rocks!



Trinity is Taking Pride in...
ACADEMICS, Arts, and Athletics

All of the 7th and 8th grade physical education students participated in a hot shots
competition during their classes.
The students tried to score as many points as possible in a one minute time period. A shot
made from the foul line is worth five points, a shot made under the basket on a designated “X”
is worth two points, and a shot made from anywhere else on the court is worth one point.
The students were ranked by grade and gender according to their scores in class and the top 16
advanced to the final tournament held on February 13, 2025.
All the 7th and 8th grade students were in the gym to cheer on their fellow classmates. It was
an amazing day and congratulations to the 2025 HOT SHOT CHAMPIONS.

TMS PE Hot Shots

8th Grade Winners:
Brody Golna & Kamille

Behrens

7th Grade Winners:
Anthony Bakaitis &

Georgia Wall

Congratulations to Jake Phillips for being
awarded the National Merit Scholarship
Program Letter of Commendation.
Students who score in the top 2-3%
nationally on the PSAT taken their junior
year earn this award.



Trinity is Taking Pride in...
ACADEMICS, Arts, and Athletics

Trinity North had the privilege of having Mr. Greg Rudman present his extensive money
collection to 2nd grade. We loved checking out his unique collection and the stories he
shared with us. 2nd grade has been working hard through their math topic in money and
enjoyed learning more about different types of coins and bills! 

Thank you, Mr. Rudman!

The Carnegie Museum of Natural History hosted the 2025 Science Bowl. Teams were awarded
points based on the accuracy and creativity of their responses to 3 challenges: 1) Dino Creative

Writing, 2) Wildlife and Botany Trivia, and 3) Observation and Inference Skills. Congratulations to
Graham, Nicholas, & Brice for coming in 3rd place at the event! 



Trinity is Taking Pride in...
ACADEMICS, Arts, and Athletics

Several 1st, 2nd, and 3rd graders traveled to Fort Cherry School District to participate in the
America Bowl on February 20. At the competition, students were tasked with identifying
states/capitals, identifying key facts about various states, correctly identifying the shapes of
the states, and locating the correct geographic locations. Our youngest students put in a
significant amount of time preparing for this event! Congratulations to Rowan and Victoria
for coming in 1st place and to Paige, Camilla, and Lara for coming in 3rd place! Well done!

Several TMS students competed during exploratory for the chance to represent Trinity at the
annual Washington County Chapter of MathCounts.  Caleb Angelo, Ella Beres, Ella Berry, Hailey
Borkowski, Kaylee Fortney, Kallie Goergalas, Brody Golna, Aleena Grandstrand, Ella Hunsberger,
McKenna Nonack, John Paletta, Isaac Post, Bianca Sunseri, and Addison Wagers challenged their
peers and earned the honor to compete as part of the TMS MathCounts team.  In addition, Brody
Golna, Kaylee Fortney, Ella Hunsberger, and Isaac Post earned a spot in the top four and competed
together as a team.  Entering the countdown round three of our members were tied; Isaac Post,
Brody Golna, and Kaylee Fortney finished eleventh, tenth, and ninth, respectively.  In addition,
Kaylee Fortney was the top female competitor of the chapter.  Our team finished third overall.  Mr.
White coached the students 1 out of the 6 days of their rotation schedule and found great success.  
Our mathematicians made it a great day to be a Hiller!



Trinity is Taking Pride in...
Academics, ARTS, and Athletics

THS Auditorium
March 13-15, 2025 

at 7PM
March 16, 2025

at 2PM

6th Graders Makayla Bradley, Violet Day,
and Iva Poole did a wonderful job

representing TMS at PMEA Sing Fest! 

Trinity’s Annual Art Show is May  31 , 2025

Click Here To Purchase Tickets!

https://admin.eservicestech.com/p/Trinitymusical/events


Trinity is Taking Pride in...
Academics, Arts, and ATHLETICS

Trinity Rifle Team
4th Year in a Row for Section

Champions!

Braiden Decker has been accepted and has
committed to Waynesburg University. Braiden
will be joining their Super Smash Bros. Team on
a scholarship. Sending Braiden our best wishes
as he begins this exciting journey at
Waynesburg!



Trinity is Taking Pride in...
Academics, Arts, and ATHLETICS

Observer Reporter Athlete of the Week!

Congratulations to
Dom Canali for

winning the Section
Championship!



Trinity is Taking Pride in...
Academics, Arts, and ATHLETICS

Semaj Fuse has committed to continuing his academic and
athletic journey at Robert Morris University.  Congratulations!



Trinity is Taking Pride in...
Academics, Arts, and ATHLETICS

Congratulations to TJ
Allison for winning

the Section
Championship!



Trinity is Taking Pride in...
Academics, Arts, and ATHLETICS

Trinity’s Bocce Team Finished 3rd Overall!

Trinity Bocce Takes First Place and is Headed
to the Playoffs!



The Trinity Area Education Association is
now accepting nominations for this year's
Teacher of the Year. If you know a teacher
that demonstrates "HILLER" pride and is
deserving of this honor, please complete
the Google Form linked below. All
nominations will be accepted through
February 28, 2025. 

Teacher of the Year Nomination Form

The Trinity Sports 
Hall of Fame Committee 

is looking for nominations 
for the 2025 induction

The nomination form can be found on the Trinity Athletic page

Nominations are due by March 30, 2025.

Any questions, please email Elaine Blackhurst at
golfteacher310@comcast.net

TAEA Teacher of the Year 2025!

https://forms.gle/WbNZtxxYjuJunXum6
https://www.trinitypride.org/athletics/trinity-sports-hall-of-fame-nomination-form


Black History Month

As we observe Black History Month this February, the Trinity Area School District proudly honors the profound
contributions of African Americans to our nation’s history and culture. Established in 1926 by historian Carter G.
Woodson as Negro History Week, this commemoration expanded to a month-long celebration in 1976, coinciding
with the birthdays of Abraham Lincoln and Frederick Douglass. The 2025 theme, African Americans and Labor,
highlights the pivotal roles Black individuals have played across all sectors of work, from agriculture to
industry, often in the face of systemic challenges. We encourage our community to engage in educational
events and reflective discussions throughout February, fostering a deeper understanding and appreciation of
the enduring legacy and achievements of African Americans.

3rd grade students at Trinity East read
a variety of texts and biographies and
focused their mentor sentence writing
projects on the information they
learned. 

Ruby Bridges and Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. were the highlights of second
grade’s biography unit of study this month. Students learned components of a
biography, interpreting research, and implementation of text and graphic
features.

Students accessed a Black History Month virtual library via Canvas. 
In addition, Ms. Crow's Library classes read the following books:
 K - I Am Enough - Grace Byers
1st - Sulwe - Lupita Nyong'o
2nd - Hidden Figures - Margo Lee Shetterfly
3rd - As Fast As Words Could Fly - Pamela M. Tuck

This month, Trinity West talked
about significant African American
contributors during read aloud
time and watched videos about
them, including Barack Obama,
Simone Biles, Jesse Owens, Jackie
Robinson, Mae Jemison, Matthew
Henson, Rosa Parks, and Daniel
Hale Williams.  They also did a unit
on Ruby Bridges.

Kindergarten at Trinity East
learned about Ruby Bridges and

they wrote about a time they were
"Brave Like Ruby".

3rd grade students at Trinity North enjoyed a virtual field trip that took
them through the major moments of the Civil Rights Movement. Some of
the moments included in the trip were: Brown vs. Board of Education of
Topeka, Rosa Parks & the Montgomery Bus Boycott, The Little Rock Nine,
Greensboro Sit-Ins, Ruby Bridges, March on Washington, and the
Assassination of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.

Alex Smith - American History
The class is starting the Civil Rights Movement in my CP American History
classes. Students will analyze primary source documents and complete the unit
with poster projects.

Lou Majoris - AP US History
AP Students compared the motives and goals of W.E.B. Dubois and Booker T.
Washington by analyzing speeches of each man in the midst of the Progressive
Era.

Katie O'Lare - Hiller Newspaper
The Hiller Newspaper wrote an article on the impact Black musicians have on the
music industry. Publishing date is Thursday, 2/27.

THS

https://thehillernewspaper.org/8455/arts-entertainment/voicing-change-black-music-inspires-generations/


Congratulations to Mrs. Crawford and
Ms. Schiefelbein!

A huge congratulations to Mrs. Susan Crawford and Mrs. Rachael Schiefelbein for their
outstanding grant-writing efforts! Mrs. Crawford secured funding to build a much-needed
pavilion at North Elementary, creating an outdoor space for learning and community
gatherings. Mrs. Schiefelbein’s grant will provide food for students and families in need,
ensuring that no child goes hungry. Their dedication to our Hillers goes beyond the classroom,
making a lasting impact on our school community. A special thank you goes to the Washington
County Chapter of School Retirees for generously supporting these meaningful projects!

On behalf of Trinity Area and the middle-level education
community, we extend our sincere gratitude to Mrs. Pisula and
Mr. Fuchs for their outstanding leadership and dedication to
advancing student success. Their presentation at the
prestigious PAMLE conference highlights their expertise and
commitment to implementing state-of-the-art strategies that
elevate academic achievement across the Commonwealth. By
sharing their innovative practices, they not only enrich their
own classrooms but also inspire fellow educators to enhance
learning experiences for middle school students. Thank you for
your invaluable contributions to the field of adolescent
education!

Pennsylvania Association of Middle Level Education



February Was Filled With
Wonderful Events Across the

District!

100th Day

Valentine’s Day

Career Day



February Was Filled With
Wonderful Events Across the

District!

This February, third graders at Trinity East participated in a nationwide Valentine exchange, sending
handmade valentines to classrooms across the country and receiving valentines in return. As part of this
project, students learned about the different regions of the U.S., discovering the unique characteristics of
states where their valentines were headed. From the beaches of California to the mountains of Colorado
and the mountains of Tennessee, our students gained a deeper understanding of the diverse landscapes
and communities that make up our country. Beyond geography, this exchange provided a wonderful
opportunity to discuss what it means to be part of a larger learning community. Students were excited to
imagine children in other schools opening their carefully crafted cards, just as they delighted in receiving
colorful, creative valentines from new friends across the country. Each letter sparked curiosity—Where did
it come from? What is their school like? The excitement grew as colorful cards and artwork arrived, making
each mail day a special event! This exchange was a fun way to celebrate Valentine’s Day while learning
about geography, letter writing, and the joy of connections.

Members of the THS Friends of Rachel (F.O.R.) Club recently visited Trinity East Elementary to share their love
of reading with K-3 students. The visit marked the launch of Trinity East’s first-ever readathon, which aims to
foster a love for books while promoting kindness and connection across grade levels.
During their visit, FOR Club members read Grumpy Monkey Party Time!, engaging young listeners with
animated storytelling and interactive questions. The elementary students were excited to meet the older
students and enjoyed hearing this story about self-acceptance and staying true to yourself. The students then
completed activities that explored the importance of speaking up for themselves and coping strategies to deal
with anxiety. Throughout the visit, the high school students acted as positive role models, offering
encouragement and showing younger students that older peers care about their learning and well-being. By
combining their mission of kindness with a focus on literacy, the club members are making a lasting impact on
both younger students and themselves. With each page turned, the FOR Club continues to prove that small acts
of kindness can make a big difference!



Mrs. Gross and Mrs. Yim's first graders at Trinity South had a blast celebrating Groundhog Day
this year. First, they made their very own Punxsutawney Phil. Then, they each made their
prediction and graphed the results. The fun continued when everyone watched as Phil came out
of his burrow. Even though it looks like 6 more weeks of winter, it was a fun day in first grade!

Ms. Tascha Kopko:  The Keeper of the Grounds

Before the sun even considers stretching over the horizon,
Tascha is already bundled up against the bitter cold, her
breath visible in the pre-dawn air. She moves with quiet
purpose, pushing salt across slick sidewalks, clearing
covered parking lots, and chipping away at stubborn ice
patches leading to our building entrances. Her gloves are
thick, but the cold still seeps in, numbing her fingers. Yet,
she presses on—because she knows that soon, teachers will
arrive, arms full of books and coffee cups, and students will
rush past, half-awake and unaware of the danger that had
been there just hours before.

They might not see her in those early hours, but her work speaks for itself—each safe step, each
cleared path, a silent assurance that someone cares.
When winter loosens its grip and spring breathes warmth back into the air, Tascha trades her salt
spreader for a mower. The steady rumble of the engine carries her through the day as she cuts the 
grass, trims the edges, and pulls weeds from the flower beds. By the time track
season arrives, the infield grass is neatly trimmed and ready for athletes to gather
for high jumps, shot puts, and relay handoffs.
Tascha’s work is often unnoticed, but it is deeply felt. Every student who
celebrates with friends at the outdoor graduation ceremony, every athlete who
sprints down a clear track, and every teacher who walks to and from their car
without slipping on ice owes a quiet thanks to her dedication.
Though much of her work happens in the background, Tascha’s presence on campus is always a
bright spot. Whether she’s waving from her truck or pausing to chat with a student or teacher, she
greets everyone with a warm smile and a kind word. Her positive attitude is as steady as her work
—proof that caring for a place is also about caring for the people in it.
Her long hours may leave her tired, but her work leaves an imprint on every season—steady,
reliable, and always done with pride. The F.O.R. Club extends its deepest appreciation to Tascha
Kopko for her dedication and care towards everyone who enters Trinity High School!





To submit an article for publication in
Hiller Highlights email: 

tkrieger@trinityhillers.net
Articles may be

submitted in the body of the email 
or attached as a Word document. 

Documents in .pdf format 
will not be accepted.  

Corresponding pictures 
must be attached 

to the same email in .jpg format.  

The newsletter is released at the end of
each month -

September through June.

Articles are published pending
 review by the Superintendent.

INFORMATIONAL FLYERS:
All flyers are available on the district website under

About.

https://www.trinitypride.org/Content2/district-flyers

To request that a flyer be posted on the website, email:
tkrieger@trinityhillers.net 

Dates to Remember:
March 31 - End of 3rd 9 Weeks

April 17 - Staff Development/No
School

April 18 & 21 - Spring Break/No
School

Kindergarten Registration
It’s that time again! Trinity Area
School District will be holding

kindergarten registration for the
2025-2026 school year via our

Skyward system.
Any child who will be age 5 before

September 1, 2025 is eligible to
enroll. In order to plan for staffing
for our kindergarten classrooms,
we are asking for registrations by

March 15, 2025.

Spring Concert Schedule
April 30 - High School Band & Choir -

6:30 p.m.
May 7 - IS Orchestra - 

6:30 p.m.
May 12 - IS/MS Chorus - IS -5:30

p.m./MS - 7:00 p.m.
May 14 - MS Band -6:30 p.m.

May 15 - MS/HS Orchestra - 6:30 p.m.
May 19 - Jazz Performance/Percussion

Ensemble - 6:30 p.m.
May 20 - TRI-M Recital - 6:30 p.m.

May 21 - Elementary Eleganza
Extravaganza - Trinity Stadium - 6:00

p.m.

March 20 - Orchestra Concert -
Music in Our Schools Month - 6:30

p.m.

https://www.trinitypride.org/Content2/district-flyers














GG & C Bus Company is currently hiring for school bus drivers, van
drivers, and aides.  If you are interested in transporting America’s

future, please apply with us.
Open interviews Monday thru Friday - 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Weekends off
Holidays off
Summers off

Sign on bonus for CDL


